March 30, 2008

Capital City Corvette Club
Attn: Dave Kuempel, President
PO Box 27295

Lansing, MI 43909

Dear Mr. Kuempel:

We would like to express our gratitude to you and all of the members of the Capital City Corvette Club, for
naming the CACC scholarship after Colin ). Nethaway. This is an awesome honor. Colin from an early age
showed a great interest in cars, and it truly was one of his passions. He was able to get into the automotive
program at the Career Center and was doing well. Colin often talked to us about his desire to continue his
education in the automotive field, and looked forward to college upon graduation.

During his first year at CACC, he was chosen to be one of the drivers for the drag race team. The car he
drove was a corvette. We will always remember his smile and the excitement he exhibited that day. One of
his dreams came true that day. We continue to struggle with his loss, but our pain is eased with the
outpouring of compassion we have felt from the community. The honor you have bestowed upon Colin’s
memory helps us to heal, and is greatly appreciated. Words do not express gratitude,

Sincerely,

Kurt & Julie Methaway




